

June 3, 2021

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Department of Resilience and Environmental Stewardship, known as the NEW BEDFORD ENERGY NOW REVOLVING FUND, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$45,638 is hereby authorized for VICAL YEAR 2022.

Sincerely,

Jon Mitcle Mayor



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

June 10, 2021

ORDERED, that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Department of Resilience and Environmental Stewardship, known as the NEW BEDFORD ENERGY NOW REVOLVING FUND, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$45,638 is hereby authorized for FISCAL YEAR 2022.



City of New Bedford Conservation Commission • Department of Environmental Stewardship

133 William Street · Room 304 · New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 Telephone: (508) 991.6188

Conservation • Environmental Stewardship • Resilience

MEMORANDUM

To: Robert Ekstrom, Acting CFO

CC:

From: Michele Paul - Department of Resilience and Environmental Stewardship

Date: 5/17/21

Subject: FY21 Revolving Fund 1251- NB Energy Now (NBEN)

I am respectfully requesting that you recommend to City Council the appropriation of \$45,638 for the FY22 NB Energy Now (NBEN) Revolving fund.

This fund was developed to cover incidental costs of the energy residential outreach program and development. The Department of Public Infrastructure has overseen the tracking of the fund, which will transfer to the Department of Resilience and Environmental Stewardship in FY22.

FY21 revenue through June 30, 2021 is estimated to be \$23,000. FY21 expenses through June 30, 2021 are estimated to be \$45.00. FY22 expenses would be on an as-needed basis for advertising, employee training, marketing materials, and other related expenses.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Michele S.W. Paul, Director

Department of Resilience and Environmental Stewardship

